



SRHS SAC MEETING Minutes

DATE: February 13, 2023
PLACE: SRHS Media Center
TIME: 3:30 PM

- A. Meeting called to order at 3:36 PM.
- B. Minutes from 1/9/2023 Meeting were reviewed and approved.
 - a. Motion to approve: Kristen Reiman
 - b. 2nd by Bonnie Kidder
- C. Treasurer's Report—The balance is showing at \$3,593.82. Mr. Lewis mentioned that it is less than last month due to some money being taken out for transportation. More will probably be coming out in April.
- D. Quorum: A quorum was established. Four members constitute a quorum and 8 were present with two potential members.
- E. SAC Fund Request
 - a. Kelly Green/Melissa Taylor—will be asking for funds for the Inclusion Show on 5/5. Due to another school meeting scheduled, they were unable to attend this meeting. One or both of them will be present at the March meeting.
- F. Principal Report—Mr Cummings
 - 1. A complete renovation of the media center will begin on 5/15 and last until the end of September. The space will be redesigned and will have more spaces for students. There will be a reduction of books as spacing/shelves will be less than currently present. The budget will be around \$500,000 for the renovation.
 - 2. Decision on what books will be included in the new media center will be based on state guidance.
 - 3. Parent-Teacher conferences are tomorrow.
- G. Sharing and Concerns:
 - a. Karen inquired about who oversees school tutoring. Mr. Cummings mentioned that it was being reviewed and possible reapportioned. This was in the discussion on the grant request previously discussed for snacks for tutoring.
 - b. The Spring Pep Rally was discussed and Karen inquired if it would be a ticket price to attend. More details are to come.

- c. There was a discussion on what to do with the books not being used in the new media center. It was suggested to donate them to retirement homes or possibly a book sale to benefit the school
- d. Bonnie inquired about how many guests would be allowed at graduation. Mr. Cummings mentioned it would be unlimited. He also mentioned that it should be streaming on YouTube as well.
- e. Grad Bash at Universal for seniors was discussed. More information will be available soon.
- f. There was a discussion on having more school spirit. There was an inquiry about whether basketball would have cheerleaders.
- g. Karen had a concern about the seniors being allowed to decorate their graduation caps. Mr. Cummings mentioned that currently seniors can purchase an additional one to decorate but cannot process in with them. Mr. Cummings mentioned that it is a school based decision. He mentioned that a parent or student can request a review of the decision to petition for change. He mentioned that he would discuss it with the proper people to review to see if a change would be made.
- h. Christina had a concern about how they pick the kids for the spots in CTE programs for incoming 10th graders. He mentioned that it was a multifaceted approach, with one aspect being that they look at their performance in the 9th grade. The 3-2-1 step down was discussed as well with the senior year having less in that CTE program.
- i. There was a discussion on the disciplinary action process.
- j. Christina had a question about school assessments and how they affect the class grade.

H. Next Meeting Monday, March 13, 2023 3:30

I. Adjourn at 4:55 PM

- a. Motion to adjourn: Karen Rutledge
- b. 2nd: Kristen Reiman

J. Attendees: Richard Lewis, Holly Hamilton, Karen Rutledge, Bonnie Kidder, Mr Cummings, Kristen Reiman, Christina Marshall, Cynthia Hall, Sonia Sabino and student Luke Sabino

Minutes submitted by Holly Hamilton
2/13/2023